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Newsletter  
Chestnuts Primary School 

Friday 31st January 2025 

Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What an incredible week it has been at Chestnuts. I am delighted to 

share some fantastic achievements and school highlights with you. 

First and foremost, a huge congratulations to our football teams for 

their outstanding performance in this week’s tournament. For the first 

time ever, our A team and B team faced off in the final, securing 

both first and second place! This remarkable achievement is a testa-

ment to the dedication, teamwork, and sportsmanship of our play-

ers, well done to all involved! 

We have also been treated to some truly wonderful and informative 

class assemblies. The children have impressed us with their confi-

dence, creativity, and enthusiasm in sharing their learning with their 

peers and families. Thank you to the teachers for their hard work in 

preparing these special moments and to the parents who joined us 

to celebrate their achievements. 

A gentle reminder to all parents and carers about parking safely and 

responsibly outside the school. Please avoid idling outside the gates 

and do not park on the yellow lines, as this ensures the safety of all 

our children and helps keep traffic flowing smoothly. 

Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you all a restful and 

enjoyable weekend! 

Mrs Horwood 
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Dates for your Diary 

 
Tuesday 4th February - Young Voices  at 02 -  11am -10.30pm 

 

Friday 7th February—Skateboarding Workshop 3.30 - 4.30pm 

 

Tuesday 11th February - Clay Play Workshop - 3.30 - 4.30pm 

 

Friday 14th February - Last Day of Term  

 

Monday 24th February - All pupils return back to school  

Attendance 

If your child is absent please could you call or leave a 

voicemail on the school office number : 

02088002362 or email office@chestnutsprimary.com 

What an exciting time Carle Class had when we were invited to the Reception classes 

to meet some very lovely hens! It made it all the more exciting as we have been reading 

and retelling the story of The Little Red Hen. The farmer read the story to us again and 

then we got to touch the hens! They were lovely and soft. The farmer then taught us how 

to make flour, just as The Little Red Hen had! We each got a piece of wheat and we 

pulled the grains of wheat out of it. Then we put them into a grinder and ground them 

up, and Voila! Flour!   

Nursery 
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What we have done this week 
Ahlberg Donaldson 

Mozart 

Hadid 

In Mozart class, we have been learning about seasons in 

science, exploring our current season, winter, and the dif-

ferent weather conditions we 

may face during this time. We 

went on to plant bulbs, learning 

that planting them in winter al-

lows them to rest in the cold soil 

before sprouting in spring when 

the weather 

warms up. By 

planting bulbs, 

we are learning 

about the life 

cycle of plants and how they grow. We 

will water our bulbs regularly and observe 

the different stages of growth. 

This activity also links to our understand-

ing of rights and respecting the world around us. Planting 

bulbs reflects Article 29 of the United Nations Convention 

on the Rights of the Child 

(UNCRC), which states that edu-

cation should help children learn 

to respect the environment. By 

caring for plants, we show re-

spect for nature and take respon-

sibility for the world we live in. This 

reinforces the importance of 

treating our surroundings and 

each other with care, helping us 

grow as responsible and respect-

ful citizens 

I wanted to share a few photos from our 

fantastic trip to the Tower of London. I think 

Poppy the raven was the highlight of the 

visit, but the children also enjoyed learning 

about the Tower’s fascinating history and 

the many roles it has played over its 959-

year existence.  

Following our ‘Talk for Writing’ sequence on 

the story of ‘The Little Red Hen’, we made 

our own flour with the help of Spitalfields 

City Farm and their helpful hens.  With the 

flour that we made, we added other ingre-

dients to make our own delicious 

bread.  When it came to eating the bread, 

we could all have some, as we all helped to 

make it!  

For the third week of our ‘Talk for Writing’ se-

quence on the story of ‘The Little Red Hen’, chil-

dren made up their own stories. We has lots of 

fun during helicopter story telling acting out all 

the stories. Children then used the program Pur-

ple Mash to draw illustrations for their stories on 

the ipads. 
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Seacole Rashford 

 

Att

Benjamin 

Year 2 have been learning all about money. As 

our final lesson, we created a shop in our class-

room. The children went around to the different 

shops and were able to buy things using their 

money. They had to add up totals and work out 

how much change they needed.  

As part of Y3’s Light topic, we did an experiment to test the effect of different SPF sun-

block using UV-reactive beads. Luckily the sun came out at just the right moment.  

Remember to use a high SPF to protect against ultra violet rays and don’t forget your 

shades when summer comes round. 

Seacole class has been studying royal por-

traits in art lessons. We have imagined our-

selves as kings, queens, princes and princess-

es, designing crowns and clothes. We used a 

double dipping technique with acrylic paint 

to achieve ombre colours.  
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Gandhi 

Pankhurst 

Thompson 

Fibonacci 

Year 5 took part in a football tournament. Both classes took part and created 

their own teams. The winners were announced this week and they were the 

AFC Goats. Well done!!   

This week we decided to do a joint entry as the children have been doing so many rehears-

als together to get ready for the Young Voices next week at the O2. Their enthusiasm is clear-

ly evident, whether it is learning the dance moves, the sign language or simply just the tunes. 

The effort everyone is putting in is amazing. The adults are as excited to go, not simply be-

cause it sounds incredible (which it does) but to give us the opportunity to demonstrate all 

the talent we have in this school.  
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Malala 

Mandela 

Having just completed another round of mock SATs, Year 6 children are gearing up nicely for 

May’s final assessments. We have worked hard and we are progressing. We are proud of our 

results and attainment. To further our maths knowledge, we have just started our unit on al-

gebra - focussing on Form Expressions, Substitution, Formulae, and solving 2-Step Equations. 

This is something we specifically focus on in Year 6, and we’ve not been perturbed! 

Continuing our STEM work, we’ve been studying the Circulatory System in science. We have 

explored the structures of the heart and blood vessels, researched the components of blood, 

and we are soon about to perform a Fair Test exploring the effects of osmosis on Gummi 

Bears. Did you know, some animals have blue, green, even purple blood!? The results will be 

revealed on February 11th - International Day of Women & Girls in Science. 

Here are some examples of the work we have done, and our STEM Hero research. 

Art Classes  

 

As part of our ‘Traditional Crafts’ workshops the year 3 children designed and made 

printing blocks. By transferring the design onto fabric using specialist dye and repeating 

the process they produced some stunning patterns.   
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Chestnuts School Council  
 

 

Chestnuts Cheers:  
 

Joanie, Year 6: My class is happy to be learning about our STEM hero, William 

Kamkwamba, and we’re happy that the water fountains are working. 

 

Anoushka, Year 3: I am happy that we do a lot of Cold Writes. 

The weather may feel unpleasant but this hasn’t stopped our brilliant gardening 

group! 

Each Monday they gather after school, and when they have listened to each oth-

ers stories about the day, it is time to get active. The beds are being prepared for 

planting, salad is harvested, cleaned and tasted in the kitchen and washing up is 

done too! 

Pond Work Day - getting dates confirmed 
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At Chestnuts, we take great pride in highlighting diversity, equity and inclusion. To comple-

ment this, each year group has their termly STEM Hero whom we research and celebrate. 

Ask your child who they are celebrating this term, and how they link to their current unit of 

science. 

To further mark our drive for representation within our STEM subject, Tuesday 11th February 

marks International Day of Women & Girls in Science. On the day, some classes may mark 

the day by creating fact files of a famous female scientist, or even dedicate an entire day 

to Scientific Enquiry. 

Perhaps you and your child would like to create their own celebration that they can show 

to their class? Will it be: 

Demonstrate a famous test performed by their female scientist; 

 

Create a beautiful fact file; 

 

Make a piece of art to celebrate on the Science Wall… 

Science  

Music  

KS1 and reception have been loving their music assemblies. 

Last week, they were extremely lucky to have songwriter 

Belle join and perform.  

We would love for more parents to join us and showcase 

their skills. Please email rashford@chestnutsprimary.com if 

you are interested.  
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Eco Schools 
The Eco-School Committee have been thinking about how to address the problem of car 

engines being left running in the morning at drop off time.  The children have many ide-

as.  This poster is the first stage of their campaign and is full of their own work and illustra-

tions.  The children have also written a play to be performed to the whole school in assem-

bly.  You will also be spotting them outside the school in the morning soon… they will be on 

the lookout for cars idling and polluting the air as the children walk into school. 



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  



 

Chestnuts Primary School                                          www.chestnutsprimary.com                                           Tel: 020 8800 2362  


